
Lions: Karin Redman, Cindy Maltsburger; Co-
lumbia Crest Lions: Len Ledger, Jen Ledger; 
Hazel Dell Lions: Kathy Morrison, Ron Morri-
son; Vancouver Dawn: Brian Wolfe. 
 A special thank you to all who partici-
pated in this great service project. For any 
who didn’t and would like to in the future, have 
no fear, there will be more eyeglass sorting 
parties in the future. I have just received word 
that Lion Ralph Harding just picked up 30 
more boxes of unsorted glasses from a local 
church.      

 Also, thank you to 
all the Lions who have 
turned in glasses to be 
recycled and to all the 
individuals who have pro-
vided the boxes needed 
to sort the glasses.  
 Some of the key 
players behind the scene, 
that deserve a round of 
applause, are Lions Lee 
Denny and Ralph Harding 

for helping get the empty boxes down to the 
storage center, helping set up the sorting ta-
bles and getting the sorted boxes to the place 
that will have them shipped out.  

 Also, Lions Jerry Weaver and Fred 
Larson for getting all of the eyeglasses from 
our collection boxes throughout the local area 
on a regular basis. Let us continue to our ef-
forts in this area which is a major part of the 
core mission of Lionism.  

By  Stephen Staudinger LERC Director 19-G            

 Twenty five dedicated Lions 
and spouses from six different local 
Vancouver Lions clubs spent part of a 
recent September Satur- day, in the 
Seafarers Center parking lot, sorting a huge 
pile of mixed used eyeglasses into preselected 
and pre-marked boxes.    

 The nearly 15,000 eye-
glasses were sorted in to four 
different boxes:  Multiple vision, 
Single vision, Sunglasses and 
Unusable metal and plastic 
frames.      
 Because of the excellent turnout of the 
participants, the eyeglasses were sorted in little 
over 2 hours. These sorted glasses will be sent 
to the Northwest Lion Recycling Center in Lacey 
Washington.     
 Soft eyeglass cases were also recycled. 
The only items not recycled were loose lenses 
and hard cases. The hard cases were taken by a 
few Lions to local Goodwill stores who sell them 
for a dollar a piece.    
 Lunch was provided and the weather 
cooperated during the party, although, it did rain 
a little before the party started.    
 Lions participating in the party were from 
Fort Vancouver Lions: Ralph Harding, Lee 
Denny, Fred Larson, DeLores Milligan, Colleen 
Lanphier, Del Lanphier, Jenson Gee, Diane Hof-
sletter, Wanda Slevin, Craig Limoges, Allen 
Rhyasen, Sammy Hale, Mary Hale, Walt Miller, 
Shelley Staudinger, Stephen Staudinger; Wash-
ougal Lions: Tom Hayes, Peggy Hayes; Camas 
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 LeRoy DeBast—Who Are You? 

I received an e-mail invita-
tion to attend this man’s 100

th
 

birthday party Monday  October 
27

th
 at 2pm. How many of you 

would like to join me?  

In addition to helping 
LeRoy celebrate his 100

th
 birth-

day [which is no small feat] we 
could thank him for being the 
founding [1

st
] President of the 

Fort Vancouver Lion’s Club1955-
56. That’s 58 years ago folks!
 Look at the fun we’re hav-
ing now as a result of a few 
Lion’s that wanted to form a 
―noon luncheon‖ club for down-
town Vancouver.  

This past Thursday some 
20  Fort Vancouver Lion’s along 
with the Elks attended ―Sarge‖ 
Bill Kepfer’s funeral. He will be 
missed and our Texas-Hold-Em 
nights won’t quite be the same!  

Ken Milligan handed me a 
notice at the funeral that men-
tioned Dr. Barry Seng [ a past 
member of our club] funeral will 
be Thursday October 2

nd
 . [See 

Ken for details] 

With the passing of these 
2 members and the 100

th
 birth-

day celebration of another it does 
cause one to pause and think of 
our roots and pay respect to 
those who have forged the way.  
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In looking at our roster this 
year, I noticed that our own Wally 
Teuscher has been a member of 
our club since 11/58. That’s 50 
year’s folks! [Wally at our Melvin 
Jones Banquet  Friday October 
10

th
 could you give us a rendition 

of what it’s like to be a Lion for 50 
years?] 

 Today we are the 2
nd

 larg-
est club in G2 [Longview Pioneer 
is 1

st
 by a long shot] but we do 

keep busy and we have a lot of 
fun.  

 This past month has been 
no exception with 3 events at 
Washington Elementary, Share 
House, L.E.R.C. eyeglass sorting 
party [26 lion’s 15,000 glasses 
sorted], 2 amphitheater projects, 
and our own ― Harvest Moon‖ 
concert. Throw into that mix:  visi-
tations, a lion council meeting, 
Sight and Hearing monthly meet-
ings and oh yes a Saturday 
Board retreat that saw 14 lions 
discuss ways to build teamwork 
in our club. We cap off the month 
with helping Saturday Sept 27

th
 

at the Diabetes Walk-A-Thon. 

 Did anyone mention  our 
Apple/Pear project that is under-
way now and we had our 1

st
 Pay-

pal sale this month for a box of 
apples?  

 Ralph will be sending 
around sign-up sheets for boxing 
Saturday October 18

th
 and Friday 

October 24
th
 with delivery Satur-

day October 25
th
. 

 For all of you Lions in-
volved with our club today I want 
to give you a big THANK YOU! It 
doesn’t matter if all you can do is 
come to our Friday luncheons or 
work on one fundraising or ser-
vice project a year; we need you!  

 The pure joy of service is 

sweeter when we can share it 
with fellow Lions. So if you 
haven’t been out for awhile, 
come on in and see your club in 
action. You won’t be disap-
pointed! 

 Yours in Lionism, 

President Allen Rhyasen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WILLIAM "SARGE" R. KEPFER 
Aug. 16, 1927 ~ Sept. 17, 2008 

 A member of the Lions 
Club and the Vancouver Elks. 
―Sarge‖ enjoyed traveling, fishing 
and playing poker and golf. 
 ―Sarge‖ was a kind hearted 
caring person who never hesitated 
to speak his mind.  
 A fond memory of ―Sarge‖ 
was last year at a club meeting we 
had Mac Potts perform for us. 
Mac, a talented, blind, young man 
played with such feeling and as I 
looked toward ―Sarge‖ tears rolled 
from his eyes, deeply moved by 
the music.   
 Always with his bride of 60 
years, by his side, ―Sarge‖ cared 
for Hilde for many, many years. 
He was truly devoted to the love of 
his life. A shining example to us 
all.    
 Keep them shuffled 
―Sarge‖ and we will play when we 
see you again! Until then, so long 
dear friend. God Bless. 



  

 Washington Elementary School Cur-
riculum Fair a Great Success 

  Each year the Washington Elemen-
tary School holds a Curriculum Fair 
to encourage the parents of the chil-
dren to come to the school, meet the 
teachers and to discuss and learn 
about what their children are being 
taught.  It's a fun night for everyone.   

  The Ft. Vancouver Lions provide a 
meal for the attendees.  This year we 
served nachos and it appeared to be 
a big hit.   

  Many thanks to the people who 
helped with this: Dave and Susie 
Rawson, Ken and DeLores Milligan, 
Terry and Helen Sutfin, Roy Pulliam, 
Mila Chase, Craig Limoges, Diane 
Hofstetter and Nancy Harding.  Also, 
we want to thank the school staff that 
helped us so much.  The cook, Mar-
tha, and  the custodian, Tom, pro-
vided us with the guidance and assis-
tance we needed to get the work 
done.   

  This is a good project to invite 
friends and non-Lions to help us 
with.  Mila is a Craig's friend, and 
Nancy is Ralph's wife.  We had just 
the right amount of people who 
worked together beautifully.     

  By Lee and Chriss Denny  
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Report by Lion Ken Milligan 

We met on September 2, 2008 with 
18 Lions from 12 Clubs attending. 
We reviewed 25 applications for ex-
ams & glasses approving 18 of them. 
A total of 7 were denied, 2 as non-
resident of Clark County, 4 returned 
for more information and one as hav-
ing sufficient income. We reviewed 
one application for cataract surgery 
which will be forwarded to Northwest 
Lions Foundation when approved. 

Our next meeting will be on October 
7th at the WSSB Administration 

Bldg. Starting at 6:30 pm. 

SUGAR AND SPICE  

BAZAAR 

Saturday Nov. 8, 2008 9 am—4 pm 

Hazel Dell Grange 

     7509 NE  Hazel Dell Ave 

Vancouver WA 

Lions International Website                  www.lionsclubs.org          

MD-19 Website                                  www.lionsmd19.com 

Fort Vancouver Lions Club    www.fortvancouverlions.com            
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          If you have any items or 
services you wish to donate to 
the Melvin Jones Auction  
 Please contact   
 Wanda Slevin 260-8810 or 
 Chriss Denny  254-9106 

 

* - hidden names only, there will be no magic or juggling acts at the Melvin Jones Banquet…. Sorry 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.lionsmd19.com
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EARN YOUR FREE RAFFLE TICKET: LOCATE YOUR NAME (THERE ARE 2 HIDDEN NAMES IN THIS NEWSLETTER)  
AND NOTIFY EITHER THE LION TAMER OR THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR! 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fr i Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31 Fr iday the 31st also  

       

Share House 

Project 

Contact  

Sammy Hale 

Sight Committee 

6:30PM  
School for the Blind 

Hearing 

Committee 

6:30 PM  
School for the Deaf 

 

 

Zone Meeting 

YMCA 

7:00PM  

Lions Council 

Meeting 

WSSB 

7PM 

21st 

November dates to plan for::  
4th– Sight/Hearing Committees 8th– Holiday Bazaar  
27th—Thanksgiving  29th– Walk & Knock Bag Folding 

 



 

 

  

WORK EXPERIENCE 

Training Sites for students who 

are blind or visually impaired. Help educate a 

handicapped student 

Contact: Lori Pulliam  

WSSB Vocational Coordinator 

360-696-6321 Ext# 116 

Providing in-home care 

and assistance to Clark 

County area residents. 

360-546-5566 

Toll Free: 800-510-0085 

Fax: 360-546-5569 

10000 NE 7th Ave. #210 

Vancouver, WA  98685 

www.familycareser.com 
diane@familycareser.com 

scott@familycareser.com 

A REGISTERED INVESTMENT ADVISOR 

Financial Planning & Investment  

Consulting on a Fee Only Basis 

CRAIG S. LIMOGES CFA, CFP, EA 

360-694-2752 

CARSTAR Jacobus       Jerry Jacobus– Owner 

6710 NE St John’s Road 

Vancouver, WA  98661 

360-693-2118     1-800-CARSTAR 

360-993-2032fx  www.carstar.com 

PO BOX 528  Vancouver, WA  98666 

360-574-5440 

Toll Free  800-221-7067      Fax360-574-9070  

Cell 360-608-3043 

RoyP@VancouverOil.com 

                    ROY PULLIAM 

       Sales Representative 

PIANO TUNER– TECHNICIAN 

11543 NE 32nd Street 

Vancouver, WA  98682    360-892-3320 

Keeping a Small Part of the World 

“In Tune” 

Since 1950 

6018 NE St Johns Road 

Vancouver, WA  98681 

360-696-2262 

360-521-7387 

Ken Milligan-MGR 

HOURS 

8AM -  6PM 
MONDAY thru FRIDAY 

8AM - 5:30PM 
SATURDAY/SUNDAY 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT 

CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER 

360-882-3802     360-567-3987FX 

12503 SE MILL PLAIN BLVD #208 

VANCOUVER, WA  98684 

            5055 N MEEKER RD 

           KALAMA, WA  98625 

 360-673-2456     1-800-750-2456 

EXIT #32 

CREDIT CARD ACCEPTANCE 

GIFT CARD PROGRAMS 

CHECK VERIFICATION, CONVERSION & GUARANTEE 

ASK FOR CHERI PERRY 

CLARK COUNTY’S ONLY LOCALLY OWNED AND  

OPERATED CREDIT CARD PROCESSING COMPANY!!! 360-253-5934 

http://SusanRawson.YourKWagent.com 

Susan Rawson 

SusieRawson@KW.com 

360-281-9934 

Independent Consultant, ID 15543296 
Area Manager 

360.281.9934 

http://susierawson.myarbonne.com 

Jeff Cramer-Owner 

Jim Terrell 

Field Service Representative 

Business: 360.693.6599 or 866.469.6262 

Email: f13092@aol.com 

www.naseweb.com/jamesterrell 

Ear-Care hearing Aid Centers, LLC                                

360-690-HEAR (4327)                                       
Western Hearing & Audiology 

8317 E Mill Plain  Vancouver, WA  98664 

Board Certified Hearing Instrument Sciences 

Plan for the future...Walk & Knock 

Food Drive will be held Dec.6th, 

2008 Tell your friends, families, 

neighbors! They can sign up to 

help at: www.walkandknock.org 

 



 

SUPPORT THE  

FORT VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB 

Donated funds go to purchase eye glasses and hearing aids for 

local residents plus scholarships and public service. 

We help the Schools for the Blind & Deaf; WA Eye Bank, WA Ele-

mentary School, Local Scouting, our Health Screening Unit & 

Many Others. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE FORT 

VANCOUVER LIONS CLUB 

PO BOX 701  

VANCOUVER, WA  98666-0701 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Congratulations to Delores Milligan 
who, finally, picked the joker and 
walked out with major moohla!  

Is it the huge smile on Delores’ 
face as she holds the joker that  
expresses the excitement or is it 
Ken’s flailing arms in the back-
ground? Needless to say, both 

were happy! 

On Saturday the 27th several Fort 
Vancouver Lions helped out at the 
Diabetes Walk-A-Thon taking in 
registration packets for all the 
walkers. There were about 400 
walkers at this years event! Thank 
you Lions Wanda Slevin, Steve 
Staudinger, Al Rhyasen, Dorothy 
Scott, Kathy Howell & Dave Rawson for 
all you do! Plus… Special thanks to our 
honorary and very hard working—
Elaina, Dorothy Scott’s daughter!  

 

Until next season… we bid farewell to 

the Clark County Amphitheater! Nine 

shows later we survived, finishing 

with the biggest show of the season 

on September 21st—Journey, Cheap 

Trick & Heart! The amphitheater was 

packed with nearly 18,000 very thirsty 

people! Wrist banding & beer kiosks 

surpassed anticipated fund raising by 

several thousand dollars! 

 Thank you all for your time & 

effort to make this project a huge suc-

cess!         

  Roy Pulliam, Dave & Susie 

Rawson, Project Chairs. 


